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From you Sounded out the word of the Lord … In every place your faith toward God is Spread abroad… I Thes. 1:8
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Introducing the Mission Night  ( ( ( 
In the last issue of The ECHOS, we introduced to our prayer-partners the Mission Committee members. In this issue, we would like to introduce to you the Mission Night. The first Mission Night was held on 14th October 1997 at Burmah Road Gospel Hall mainly for its members. It would serve as a more meaningful assembly prayer meeting. The attendance at the Prayer Meeting then was discouraging and it was hoped that with the Mission Night introduced things would change for the better.

But why October, 1997? Exactly a year ago, on Oct. 20, Burmah Road Gospel Hall commended their first worker to serve the Lord in the assemblies in Malaysia and Singapore as a Bible teacher. He was their first local missionary, and he felt that apart from a teaching ministry, he should also be involved in missions, to obey the balanced Commission of Christ to GO Preach and Teach. Being still in the Oversight, he received the support of the other members regarding his vision to stir up mission awareness in the local assembly and also among those in Penang.

Soon a Committee was formed and the first Mission Night was inaugurated. 

Over thirty members, more than the normal crowd attending a Wednesday Night Prayer Meeting, were present for that first Mission Night (presumably just the weekly prayer meeting for some.) This fell short of an expectation of 50 despite the publicity effort put into the launch of this first meeting. However, the Committee was not discouraged. They still hoped that word would spread around to interest more members for future meetings.  They would endeavour to maintain a high standard in all Mission Nights – giving the latest news on Mission work, updating information of missionaries and quality presentation for prayer fellowship and practical partnership.

They did not have long to wait. The second Mission Night on 19th Nov. was a “bonus”. Mr. and Mrs. Loh Ah Asiau, pioneers of the work in Cambodia, reported on the challenge of mission work in Cambodia and Laos with OHP transparencies to present the relevant statistics, accompanied by slides to visualise their challenge in these two countries.  This second Mission Night was a real encouragement from the Lord which confirmed His direction.

At that Mission Night, we had the fellowship of Island Glades Gospel Centre, Sungei Nibong Gospel Hall, Butterworth Gospel Hall and Bukit Mertajam Gospel Centre. A collection was taken up and RM1700.00 in practical partnership was handed over to Mr. Loh for the work in Cambodia. What was striking was that as early as the 2nd Mission Night, it had already gone beyond the confines of Burmah Road Gospel Hall to encompass all the assemblies in Penang then. It was indeed a very encouraging development and since that time all these assemblies together with the latest, Sungei Ara Gospel Hall, and the outreach work of Kulim-Lunas and Kepala Batas have joined in today. 

The Lord has blessed the Mission Night so abundantly that Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Cowell who brought the Harrisons to report on the work in Indonesia one Mission Night heard the Lord’s Call, and are serving there today. The challenge of Missions had also sent a mission team from Burmah Road Gospel Hall (with the fellowship of prayer and gifts from the other assemblies in Penang) to Chennai and Bangalore in India to visit a number of local assemblies there and to contribute practically, spiritually and financially to the work. As a result of that visit, and other mission reports, individuals and groups from the Penang assemblies began to sponsor the girls at Christian Missions Charitable Trusts (CMCT), India and also a few local missionaries in Indonesia. 

Last year two sisters one each from Island Glades Gospel Centre and Burmah Road Gospel Hall resigned from their professional jobs to wait on the Lord for His direction to serve in missions.

The Lord has indeed blessed the Mission Night. Since 1997 up to this year only three of His workers had been invited back for a second visit. Each Mission Night had introduced a new missionary/missionaries or a new mission field to the assemblies in Penang. The Last Mission Night featured Mr. and Mrs. Ng Yu Hock to report on the Lord’s work in K___, in Asia. This Mission Night Dr. Chua Thiem Seng and his wife, Lim Sye Eng who have served in S___, Cambodia will report on their work there. Both are first-timers in Mission Night.

Mission giving also featured very prominently over the years. From an initial fellowship gift of RM1,700.00 given to GOWorldwide for the Lord’s work in Cambodia in 1977, RM6395.00 was given to them at the last Mission Night for the work in K___. Including that amount, a total of RM11,495.00 was collected that night alone for other mission fields and missionaries as well, excluding late gifts of RM1160.00 giving a total collection of RM12,655.00 sent out through the Mission Night and The ECHOS in February. (See Acknowledgement of Gifts) The Lord has been doing a wonderful work among His people in Penang and elsewhere. Why, elsewhere?  - Because The ECHOS also received gifts from other assemblies and individuals outside Penang to be channelled to the mission fields.  The Lord is indeed GREAT!

The Mission Committee have also been motivated to be actively, directly and personally involved in Missions. 

In February this year, its Secretary left for GLO Bible Training School in Smithton, Tasmania to equip herself for a call to serve in the mission field.

In June, its Layout artist is leaving with the GOWW Mission Team to K___, in Asia for a two-week Short-Term ‘English Week’ Mission. [NB: Another sister from Island Glades Gospel Centre has also registered to go.]

In November, its Chairman is scheduled for a teaching ministry with GOWW in their mission centres in Cambodia. It is possible that he will bring others with him.

For those who are interested, and would like further details, kindly contact The ECHOS or look up Coming Events of this issue.

Indeed, as The Mission Night prepares to enter its 7th Anniversary in October, the Mission Committee invites all the Penang prayer-partners to come and participate in the Mission Night activities, and for those outside Penang do continue to support this work in prayer and do have fellowship with the missionaries and the mission work reported in The ECHOS. 

I thank my God upon every remembrance of you,

Always in every prayer of mine for you all making request with joy,

For your fellowship in the gospel from the first day until now;

Being confident of this very thing, that he which hath begun a good work in you 

will perform it until the day of Jesus Christ:

Even as it is meet for me to think this of you all, 

because I have you in my heart; inasmuch as both in my bonds, 

and in the defence and confirmation of the gospel, ye all are partakers of my grace.

(Phil 1:3-7 KJV)
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